TEN BROECK ACADEMY & FRANKLINVILLE CENTRAL SCHOOL

31 NORTH MAIN STREET FRANKLINVILLE, NEW YORK 14737 TELEPHONE: (716) 676-8059 ♦ FAX: (716) 676-8041

BOARD OF EDUCATION

SUZZANE M. CIESLA, President MARK SLAVINSKI, Vice-President SARA HATCH SCOTT HILLMAN WILLIAM M. WEIGEL

FRANCESSCA KEELING, District Clerk

August 26, 2021

INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT

JOAN D. THOMAS



DISTRICT ADMINISTRATORS

W. SCOTT RUDNICKI Director of Pupil Personnel Services DONNA L. HOWARD Business Executive ROBERT W. HIRSCH TBA/Middle High School Principal THOMAS RIDDOCH FCS/Elementary School Principal

Dear Franklinville CSD Families,

Our number one priority is to offer in person instruction 5 days per week for all our students. In order to maintain a safe healthy environment, we will follow CDC and Cattaraugus County Department of Health guidelines. Presently, Cattaraugus County is in a high transmission rate (red). Therefore, the guidelines are as follows:

Masking:

- Masks will be required at all times by all individuals, regardless of vaccination status, when indoor school facilities.
- Masks breaks will be permitted during the school day.
- Masks are required on buses
- Masks will not be required outdoors.

Social Distancing:

- Physical distancing of 3 feet will be maintained by all individuals to the greatest extent possible.
- Cafeteria dining will maintain 3 feet of social distancing. Although some students may eat in an alternative setting.
- Maximum 2 students per seat on bus with assigned seats.
- Congregate gatherings (assemblies, concerts, etc.) that occur indoors will be cancelled or postponed. Fields trips may also be postponed.

Screening:

- Parents and staff should self-screen at home prior to reporting to school/work. If an individual is experiencing symptoms, he/she should not report to school and should be evaluated by a physician.
- Temperature screenings will be conducted at all school entry doors. Families will notified of any individual with a temperature above 100.4 degrees Fahrenheit.
- Optional screenings will be offered to unvaccinated students and staff at least once per week.

Cattaraugus County has moved from a moderate transmission rate to a high rate of transmission, which has precipitated some changes. As more information is available, the District will keep you update.

Sincerely, Joan D. Thomas **Interim Superintendent of Schools**